
CITY OF LOS ANGELES  
INTER-DEPARTMENTAL CORRESPONDENCE 

 
 
 
Date: July 20, 2022 
 
 
To: Ron Galperin, Controller 
Attn: Chris Concepcion, Chief Deputy Controller 
 
 
From: Matthew W. Szabo, City Administrative Officer 
 
 
Subject: TECHNICAL CORRECTIONS FOR THE 2019-2024 MEMORANDUM OF 

UNDERSTANDING (MOU) FOR THE FIRE CHIEF OFFICERS 
REPRESENTATION UNIT (MOU 22) (C.F. NO. 19-1165) 

 
 
 

On April 14, 2022, the City Council adopted Amendment No. 1 to the 2019-2024 
Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between the City of Los Angeles and the Los Angeles 
Fire Department Chief Officers Association (Association) representing the Fire Chief Officers 
Representation Unit (MOU 22). The effective date of the Amendment was identified as the first 
full pay period after adoption by the City Council. The City and the Association are in agreement 
that the effective date should be July 4, 2021, consistent with negotiations over the Amendment. 
 

Please contact Paul Weber at paul.weber@lacity.org for information on this 
change. 
 
MWS:PAG:0723019 

 
c: Daniel Quach, Controller’s Office 
 Charles Combs, LAFDCOA 
 Eric Talamantes, LAFD 

FORM GEN. 160


